HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

August 16, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Gary Casady in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons Street. Members present were Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal, and Patrick White.  Absent was Troy Andersen.  Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Mayor Tom Theis, Engineer Loren Leach, and Water Clerk I Debra Larson.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the Agenda.  Charles Fridal seconded.  Motion Carried.

Charles Fridal moved the approval of the Consent Agenda: July 2011 meeting minutes, July 2011financial report, bills, and Superintendent Report.  Beverly Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Approving Pay Estimate #1 for East Cark Street Water Main and Sewer Project 
Patrick White asked about the seeding. Carl Ransford explained that would be paid separate because that was not included in the bid. Gary Casady asked if this was the whole bill. Loren Leach explained that we hold 5% of the bill until we have all the paper work back and everything is final.  
Charlie Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 22-11 Approving Pay Estimate #1 for 2011 East Clark Street Water Main and Sewer Project. Troy Andersen seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal, Patrick White, Gary Casady
NAYES: None
ABSENT: None
Resolution 22-11 Approved
Discussion of Tower Terrace Road
Carl Ransford told the board that he sent a letter out for bids to the following companies Ricklefs Excavating, Dave Schmitt, and Maxwell Construction because they are working in town and that he had received a response from all three contractors. Ricklefs was the lowest at $14,890.00 for the labor cost. Carl Ransford explained to the board that the Water Department would purchase the materials and the total price would be around $ 45,000.00.  Gary Casady asked about fitting cost. Carl Ransford said the price of pipe had gone down and so that should be included in the price. Loren Leach said he had sent in the paper work to the IDNR for the permit and that we could use just a basic contract for the labor. Patrick White asked about the hookup fees. Carl Ransford explained he would do some more research and put something together. Gary Casady inquired about the loop from Robins Rd to North Center Point Road and Carl Ransford said that if we do this work, it would finish that loop.
Charles Fridal made the motion to pass Resolution 23-11 Accepting Form of Agreement Between Ricklefs Excavating LTD. to Install 1856 Feet of 12” PVC Pipe, Install Hydrants and Rough Grade Disturbed Areas on Tower Terrace Road from North Center Point Road to Stamy Road. Patrick White seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES:  Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady
NAYES: None

ABSENT: None
Resolution 23-11 Approved
Discussion of Transfer of funds from IPAIT to a CD and possible action.
Deb Larson explained to the water board she would like to take $80,000.00 from IPAIT and some money from checking account to put in a CD due to interest rates. The Water Department only received $2.69 last month from IPAIT.  Gary Casady asked about a one month CD. Deb Larson thought they could do 10 months and then still be able to have the money for this year and get a better rate. The board members held a short discussion. Charles Fridal made a motion take $80,000.00 from IPAIT and $20,000.00 from checking totally $100,000.00 and put it into a 10 month CD. White seconded the motion. Motion was carried.

Deb Larson told the board members she took $1,000.00 from saving and added that to the meter CD which was due. Deb Larson put the CD in for 38 months and got 2.10%.
Non-Agenda Item
Carl Ransford told the board that the truck he mentioned in his Superintendent report was sold.
Carl Ransford told the board that 1225 Emmons Street had gone back to the bank and so we could not put a lien on the property so we wrote it off.
Carl Ransford had pictures of the water tower at Altoona Iowa which was lit at night. He had talk to Altoona and they told him the company MUSCO had done the work. Carl Ransford had a disc with a small video on it. Troy Andersen said that he would take the disc and make copies for him. Carl Ransford told the board he didn’t think it would still pass the lighting ordinance. Tom Theis said it would have to go to board of adjustment and then the council. Troy Andersen asked if there was any lighting requirement with the airport and the LED lights. Carl Ransford said he had check with the airport before and there were no restrictions. The board members told Carl Ransford to do some more research and see how much it would cost.

Tom Theis told the board members that the city had around 5 to 6 commercial properties coming to town. The City is doing well.  
Charlie Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:10pm. Troy Andersen seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
                                                                                          __________________________




                                      Gary Casady, Chairperson
ATTEST:
_________________________

Debra Larson, Water Clerk I
